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McGahee limps to NFL

BYLINE: By Gary Estwick
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LENGTH: 714 words

MIAMI _ Not even a devastating injury could stop Willis McGahee from turning
pro.

McGahee, who tore two knee ligaments in the Fiesta Bowl, said in a statement
released by his uncle Monday that he had decided to forgo his final two seasons
at the University of Miami and enter the NFL draft in April.

McGahee, who completed the best-ever season for a Hurricanes running back before
being injured in UM's loss to Ohio State on Jan. 3, decided after getting three
medical opinions. One renowned surgeon told McGahee his surgically repaired left
knee should be healed in time for the next National Football League season.

"I said I was going to be the best running back in college, and I think I did
that, and I'm going to be the best running back in the NFL," McGahee said Monday
night.

McGahee's decision came about one month after he took out a $2.5 million
insurance policy. He will collect only if his injury ends his football career
within a four-game period.

He has no plans to collect on the policy, though.

"I have no reason to seek and I have no interest in seeking to collect on my
$2.5 million insurance policy," McGahee said in a statement released by attorney
Sherman Anderson, the family's spokesman. "My unfulfilled dream is to play in
the NFL."

McGahee became the second UM player to leave for the NFL on Monday. Junior
receiver Andre Johnson also said he would go pro.

Said McGahee: "It was something I prayed on and something I discussed with my
family. I feel I can go up to the next level and give it my best. I was told I
can make a 100 percent recovery and that's what I am planning on doing. It was
my childhood dream and I am going to fulfill my dream."

McGahee, who is in the initial stages of his rehabilitation program after having
surgery Jan. 5, chose pro football over returning to college. With the
Hurricanes, McGahee would have met stiff competition from third-year sophomore
Frank Gore and Pompano Beach Ely High running back Tyrone Moss, who has orally
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committed to the Hurricanes.

Before the injury, McGahee was projected as high as a top-five pick. Now, the
earliest a team will likely draft the Heisman Trophy finalist is probably the
third round.

The average third-round pick is expected to earn about $500,000 for a signing
bonus and a $200,000 salary. His first big payday will likely come after his
rookie contract expires and he becomes a free agent. But signing with an NFL
team will not stop McGahee from collecting on his insurance policy in the
immediate future.

Keith Lerner, the Gainesville insurance agent who wrote McGahee's policy, said
included in the policy is a four-game clause that will allow McGahee to play in
up to three college or professional football games without voiding his policy.

But if McGahee plays in four preseason, regular or postseason games without
swelling or severe pain in his knee, he will be deemed recovered and unable to
collect the $2.5 million.

"He can either collect from the NFL or the insurance policy," said Lerner, who
has written insurance policies for about 150 college and professional athletes.
"If McGahee recovers, he stands to make more through the NFL."

A new NCAA rule will allow McGahee, who has not hired an agent, to reverse his
decision and regain his amateur status if he discloses his intention in writing
to UM athletic director Paul Dee within 72 hours of the 5 p.m. Wednesday draft
declaration deadline.

Underclassmen and juniors who are at least three years removed from high school
must petition to enter the NFL. Their deadline is Wednesday. McGahee, a
sophomore, redshirted his first season at UM.

McGahee broke UM season records for rushing yards (1,753) and touchdowns (28).
UM team physician Dr. John Uribe, who performed McGahee's surgery, said McGahee
should have a full recovery, but Uribe never released a timetable.

Sports medicine surgeons Dr. James Andrews of Birmingham, Ala., and Dr. Walter
Lowe of Houston also reviewed McGahee's case.

McGahee's statement said Andrews told McGahee he would recover in time to play
next season.

___

(correspondent Susan Miller Degnan contributed to this report.)

___
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